Minutes of Parish Council meeting held in the Old School Community Centre, Clare on Thursday  1st April 2004 at 6.30pm    

Present:,  Cllr. J Stevens (Chairman)O Smith (Vice-Chairman), R Gee,  K Mison,  D Neal, J Smith L Stevens, R Warmington,.  Clerk - M Shinn 

1. Apologies:  Cllrs P Daniels, 
2. Register of members interests:  There were none at this point
3. Planning

a) SE/04/1566/P – Regulation 3 application – Installation of crane relating to the past use of site as a railway station – Clare Castle Country Park – Recommended approval proposed by Cllr. Gee, seconded by Cllr. Mison and carried unanimously

b) SE/041662/P – Erection of extension to motor repairs unit – Unit A Townsend, Bridewell Street, Clare – Recommended approval proposed by Cllr L. Stevens, seconded by Cllr. R. Warmington and carried unanimously.

Any Other Business

Time of meetings -  Cllr. J Smith asked if all planning meetings could be arranged so that they start no earlier than 7pm and chairman explained this would normally be the case but this meeting was an exception as both himself and the clerk could not make the meeting at any later time due to other commitments.

Broadband -  Cllr. J Smith reported that Michael Moroney of Westfield had been leading the campaign in Clare to get people to register for broadband.  Over 400 registrations are needed and already over 50% have been lodged due to his hard work in promoting this.  She asked councillors to take posters she had brought and deliver leaflets around the town.  This was arranged.  She explained there is no obligation for anyone to have to sign up to broadband just by registering an interest but unless 400 registrations were made BT would not take steps to put this in place in Clare.

Cemetery Chapel – Cllr O Smith reported that the cemetery rules which are displayed on the board at the chapel have been removed and someone has tried to set fire to them and also there is some concern  the bench near the chapel may be damaged.  Cllr. Gee said he knew someone who had seen the youngsters doing this and P.C. Parsonson will be contacted with a view to finding out who the offenders were and contacting them.  ACTION: CLERK
Footpath rear of Swan – Cllr. O Smith reported there have been complaints about the state of this path particularly as it is now very muddy.  Highways are responsible for this so they will be contacted.  ACTION: CLERK
Market Hill Bench – Cllr. Neal reported this has now been delivered and there needs to be some discussion as to how it is to be positioned as it may be better to put it in a diagonal position.

Meeting closed 6.50pm 
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